
 
January 23, 2014 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid (“Company”), 
are being transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”), State of New York.   
 
    Fourth Revised Leaf No. 194.6 
    Twelfth Revised 263.2 
    Seventh Revised Leaf No. 399 
 
    To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
    Effective: April 1, 2014 
     
 The purpose of this filing is of a housekeeping/conforming nature to propose minor revisions to the 
above leaves. Specifically, the following housekeeping changes are proposed in this filing: 
 
1) Leaf 194.6 – Rule No. 34.7.1.1.5 has been removed. This rule should have been removed with the 
revisions submitted by the Company in Case No. 13-E-0337. 
 
2) Leaf No. 263.2 – Rule No. 57.1.2.2 has been revised to remove the listing of specific NYPA products 
eliminating the need to update the tariff leaf each time a new program is added.  This Rule covers the multiple 
programs listed by stating “customers who receive NYPA Power”. 
 
3) Leaf No. 399 – Expired programs have been deleted from the list of programs and the ReCharge New 
York Program has been added to the listing of programs in this section. 
 
 Attachment 1 included with this filing contains redlined leaves to show where the changes to the above 
leaves have occurred. 
 
 Because of the housekeeping/clarifying nature of this filing, waiver of the statutory requirements 
required under the State Administrative Procedures Act is requested for these leaves to become effective on 
March 1, 2014. 
  
 Also, because of the housekeeping nature of this filing, waiver of the newspaper publication 
requirements of PSL §66-12 and 16NYCRR 720.8 is requested for this filing. 
  
 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

       Sincerely; 

 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing 
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